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CONCERNING: 

20th meeting of the Conference of the Parties (CoP20) 
Preparatory activities in the African region 

1. Pursuant to paragraphs 20 through 22 of the communiqué of the recent CITES African Elephant 
Dialogue meeting (Maun, September 2024), published through Notification to the Parties 
No. 2024/111, the Secretariat has been in discussion with the African Union Commission (AUC) 
to explore how AUC can support the coordination and preparedness of African Parties for the 20th 
meeting of the Conference of the Parties (COP 20).

2. Accordingly, AUC has issued a Note Verbale (as attached) to inform its Member States regarding 
the following preparatory activities:

a) Virtual information session, 22 January 2025: AUC, in partnership with the CITES 
Secretariat, will convene a virtual information session aimed at supporting African Parties, 
particularly CITES authorities, in their preparation for CoP20. This includes information 
regarding registration and accreditation, the operation of the CoP meetings, important 
deadlines and preparing their submissions of documents to CoP20.

b) Africa regional preparatory meeting, 24-26 March 2025 (venue to be confirmed): A three-
day in-person preparatory meeting for CITES CoP20 will take place at a venue to be 
confirmed. The meeting will focus on discussing documents relevant to African elephant range 
States, consulting and sharing information on working documents and proposals under 
preparation, coordinating positions among African Parties, developing joint submissions, and 
fostering stronger multilateral engagement under the CITES framework to enhance regional 
coordination and unity.

3. Parties in the African region are strongly encouraged to liaise with their respective African Union 
focal points so that they can benefit from the above-mentioned opportunities.

4. Nominations and queries regarding the above should be sent to: Mr. Harsen Nyambe, Director of 
Sustainable Environment and Blue Economy, African Union Commission (NyambeH@africa-
union.org), with copy to: Dr. Jihane El Gouzi (ElgouziJ@africa-union.org), Ms. Caroline Tagwireyi 
(TagwireyiC@africa-union.org), and Mr. Oldman Koboto (koboto1705@gmail.com).
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